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Officially opened December 13, the new Adult Literacy Headquarters
signaled the start of a major effort by the Lowell Public Library to reach
more adults needing to improve their reading and writing skills. -

Recently trained volunteers in basic English tutoring are eager to put
their new skills to work for the benefit of others.

The literacy program will now concentrate its efforts on promotion of its
services. In the coming months, Project Director, Nell Fabish and Assistant
Coordinator, Terri Jeffries, will be speaking to local organizations, businesses
and religious leaders, to enlist their support in combating the problem of ill-
iteracy in our area.

Providing free and confidential tutoring for students who have little
or no reading skills, the new headquarters is housed in the Learning Center
where continuing education classes toward GED are taught. The private area
set aside for literacy tutoring will contain a desktop computer, cassette
players and printed material designed to help the adult learnér reach his goal.

The Center recieved a new face-lift as new carpeting was installed, a drop
ceiling put in, office equipment added, and the old furnace replaced just in
time for the opening of the Literacy Headquarters. Township Trustee, Lois
Dahl, the Twp. Advisory Board and Learning Center Director, Craig Turpin did
a wonderful job in making the center an inviting place for people to learn.
Working side by side with the Learning Center, the Literacy Program hopes to
make contact with a greater number of individuals needing private tutoring.

In the future, other tutoring sites are planned for the Schneider, Shelby
area. When the literacy headquarters is closed, tutoring will still take place
at the Lowell Public Library. :

Students interested in literacy tutoring can contact Terri Jeffries at
the Adult Literacy Headquarters, Wednesdays and Fridays, from 1:00PM to 4:00 PM,
696-7707, or Nell Fabish at the Lowell Public Library at 696-7704.

Funding for the expansion of the literacy program was made possible through
a Library Services and Construction Act, providing funds of $24,872 with match-
~ing library funds of $7,889.






